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QUESTION:

Senator Watson asked:

“Can you quantify the benefits in dollar terms, both the direct as well as the indirect, that will flow from that decision?”  [the Government’s decision to change elements of depreciation regimes for gas and petroleum development and infrastructure]  (p.10)

ANSWER:

A direct link cannot be made with certainty between the introduction of effective life caps and investment in the petroleum industry.  However, it can be stated that the amendment to the depreciation regime enhances Australia’s chances of attracting investment in large capital intensive, long life petroleum projects.  Potential projects include the fifth LNG train for the North West Shelf ($1.6 billion), the PNG Queensland gas pipeline ($2 billion), and the Sunrise project ($5.1 billion).

Projects in the orders of magnitude referred to have the potential to generate significant flow-on benefits to the Australian economy.  For example, each two LNG train expansion of the North West Shelf has been estimated to contribute around $4 billion (0.8%) to Gross Domestic Product.  Further the project would contribute $1.5 billion per year in Government revenue and a similar amount in exports per year.  The overall economic benefit to Australia over 20 years is estimated to be $9.5 billion in present value terms.  These figures were published in the LNG Action Agenda released in October 2000.

